MINUTES FROM THE FRIENDS OF ATASCADERO LAKE BOARD MEETING JANUARY 19, 2016

Attending: Nancy Hair, Paul Murphy, Barbara Combs, Joni Walter, Olan Kaigel, Jon Trumbull, Pam Pascal,
Don Lynge. Guests: Chris Walter, Edward Smink. Absent: Bob Edmonds

e Meeting called to order by Paul Murphy

e Approval of the minutes from December 17, 2015

e Treasurer’s report Joni Walter: Beginning balance of $29028.16, $250 donation, no debits,
ending balance of $29278.16

e Pipeline Update Paul Murphy: The pump (thank you Filipponi and Thompson), pump house
(thank you Don Giessinger), electrical have all been completed. Filipponi and Thompson will do a
short well test next week. Our last meeting with the city was October of 2015. We are still
waiting to get a final approval of the exact location for the pipeline from Portola to Lakeview.
Without the approval we cannot proceed with firm bids for the project, nor submit our final
drawings to the city for approval.

e Lake Fest report by Joni Walter: Joni and her committee have been working very hard to
organize a fun day at Atascadero Lake Park for the whole family to celebrate the return of
Atascadero Lake. Unfortunately, we again are lacking in response and support from city staff. If
we do not receive the support and permission we need to put on this really great event soon,
we will cancel the event.

e Rain Report, Jon Trumbull: Jon gave a very interesting report on the last big EI Nino of "97, '98.
He has kept calendars of all rain logs. During that El Nino event Atascadero received 55” of rain,
with the greater portion of rainfall later in the season. Last year Atascadero received 12.5” of
rain.

e The repairs the city has made on the pipeline that feeds the lake are working and there is now
beautiful clean water flowing into Atascadero Lake. Thank you city!!

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Hair, Secretary



